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While the rationale for the Supreme Court’s 5-4 decision came as a surprise to almost everyone, prudent health plan sponsors and administrators have been  making contingency preparations for the potential outcome (i.e., that the Affordable Care Act is indeed Constitutional).  As the reality of an ACA-laden health care delivery system takes grip, employers of all sizes will continue to turn to consumer directed account-based plans, employers and plan administrators must redouble their efforts to comply with the ACA’s health plan mandates.  Looming obligations on the horizon include:

1) Immediate

a. Ensure systems are in place to capture and report the value of health coverage (regardless of whether employer or employee funded) on W-2s for 2012 (to be issued in January 2013);

b. Start/finish summary of benefits and coverage (SBC) implementation for open enrollments commencing 9/23/2012;

c. Analyze the comparative effectiveness research (CER) fee calculation methods (Payable July 31, 2013 on average covered lives in 2012);
d. Amend plans to comply with mandatory preventive care requirements (including the women’s preventive health rules effective the first plan year on or after August 1, 2012);
e. Amend health FSA to limit salary reductions to $2500 (first plan year on or after 1/1/2013).
2) Late 2012/2013

a. For employers that provide retiree medical prescription drug coverage and receive the Part D (RDS) subsidy, the favorable tax treatment that allowed a deduction for qualifying retiree prescription drug expenses as well as a tax free RDS subsidy based on those expenses ends.  
b. In March 2013, employers will be required to send out notices to employees regarding the existence of the exchange and the criteria for enrollment.  No guidance yet as to what these notices must include.

3) In 2013 (for 2014)

a.
Implement remaining health insurance reforms effective 1/1/2014 (no excessive waiting periods, no annual limits on essential benefits, no pre-existing condition exclusions for anyone, restrictions on deductible/oop max limits, clinical care coverage requirements);

b.
Prepare for employer shared responsibility reporting (report for 2014 in 2015 but need to analyze the data gathering requirements before 2014 begins);
c. 
Determine the reinsurance pool assessment applicable to self-funded plans (including non-exempt FSAs and HRAs);

d.
Analyze whether pay or play requirement will be satisfied—i.e.,  whether plan provides (i) minimum essential coverage (ii) if minimum essential coverage, is it affordable  and (iii) if affordable, does it provide minimum value

The ACA has made the administration of employer sponsored health coverage (including account-based plans) more complex. But, employer interest in such arrangements will continue to increase, perhaps dramatically, as the true cost of providing no coverage (e.g., pay or play taxes, high cost of exchange coverage, etc) becomes more apparent.
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